



4400 Livernois Troy, Michigan 48098-4777 rmachesky@troy.k12.mi.us 248.823.4003 Fax: 248.823.4012

August 2022

Dear Parent or Guardian:

As we move forward into the 2022-23 school year, due to Federal regulations, we no longer will have the opportunity to offer everyone a free lunch as we have been able to do during the pandemic. However, we will continue to provide a nutritious meal to all students at a minimum cost.

Attached you will find a **Free & Reduced Lunch Application** for the 2022-23 school year. While this may not pertain to everyone, it could be very helpful for those who are in a situation needing some additional support. If you are interested in receiving this assistance, please complete the attached application and return it to the Food Service Office at 4420 Livernois or to your school office. If your family qualifies for this assistance, you are asked to share with your student that they have "pre-paid" lunches.

All information submitted is strictly confidential. Please be sure to sign the attached **"Sharing Information Form"** that allows the district to share your information with such programs that are mentioned below:

- Pandemic-EBT
- Pay to Participate (athletics and clubs)
- Food Support Programs (weekend backpacks, holiday meals, etc.)
- Field Trip Support Programs (reduced rates/scholarships for field trips)
- Programs that provide School Supplies and/or assist with School Fees (filled backpacks and supplies from requested supply list, testing fees, financial support for tutoring/summer programs)
- Programs that provide Holiday Support (meals, holiday gifts, opportunity for children to shop for gifts at no cost)

If you have any questions or need further assistance, please contact our Food Service Office at 248-823-5089. Thank you for your support!

Respectfully,

Richard M. Machesky, Ed.

Superintendent

Attachments

